
 FEBRUARY 20, 2022  SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

Our Parish Vision: 
Divine Mercy Parish 

is a Welcoming Community 

that Inspires Disciples of Jesus to Share 

God’s Love and Transform the World. 
 

Making Disciples • Building Church • Serving Others 

We all need  

a reminder  

sometimes… 

Thank You, Luke! 



FROM THE PASTOR’S PEN 

Please Make Your Gift to the 2022 Annual Catholic Appeal: 
Making all things new … God’s promise and our responsibility  
We invite you to spend some time this week reflecting on the Annual Catholic Appeal 
materials you should have received in your bulletin or in the mail. The Annual Catholic 
Appeal is much different than a one-time special collection: It is a pledged 
commitment to make a gift over time. Your pledge can be made payable in 
installments.  Each pledge makes a difference because all parishes participate in the 
campaign and the  gifts of many enable our archdiocese to deliver needed ministries 
and services to answer the call of “Making all things new … God’s promise and our 
responsibility.”   
 
If you received your pledge form in the mail, please complete it and mail it back. This 
year, we also encourage our parishioners to make their Annual Catholic Appeal gifts 
online at annualcatholicappeal.com. 

SORTING STUFF 
It is pretty amazing what you find when 
you take the time to sort through the 
accumulated hardcopy of your office.  
That’s what I did recently.   
 
I sifted through my notes and materials 
pertaining to the Parish Council and the 
Senior Leadership Team.  I retain 
notebooks for each of these groups, as I 
do for other groups and ministerial 
concerns.  For example, I have a 
notebook for the wedding couples I’m 
dealing with in preparing for their 
marriages.  The wedding couple 
notebook is kept up-to-date.  It must be, 
as I’m dealing with them fairly often, and 
I need to keep notes in some sort of 
order. 
 
The Parish Council and Senior 
Leadership Team notebooks have 
organizer tabs, but more often than not, 
I stuff papers into the front of the 
notebook without taking the time to put 
them into the proper tabs.  I pulled out 
one of those notebooks the other day 
and papers spilled out everywhere.  I had 
stuffed too much material in the front of 
the notebook. 
 
This, in turn, caused me to “get it 
together.”  I went through all the loose 
papers and put them where they 
belonged.  It made me feel good, like I 
had actually accomplished something!  
And it’s not even time for spring 
cleaning. 
 
Among all that material through which I 
sorted, I discovered a handout that had 
been prepared for the members of the 
Parish Council and Senior Leadership 
Team explaining the roles of each of 
these bodies.  I thought perhaps you 
might like to know what we conveyed to 
them about their roles. 
 
Senior Leadership Team: 
This body supports, advises and shares 
responsibility with the pastor to 
implement the vision of renewal and 
revitalization for Divine Mercy Parish.  
The group addresses the issues 
confronting the future of the parish, 
surfaces new ideas for revitalization, and 

sets the priorities for renewal, 
evangelization and growth of Divine 
Mercy Parish. 
 
As a footnote to the above, once the 
Parish Council completes the five year 
strategic plan as a roadmap toward our 
future, the SLT will, of course, do what 
it does in light of the five year plan.  
We’re very close to having that plan.  I 
am hoping that the Council completes 
the plan by the end of this month. 
 
Parish Council: 
This is a group of parishioners that 
represents the entire parish 
community.  The members serve in a 
lay leadership, consultative capacity, 
and are concerned with broad strategy 
and the future direction of the parish, 
as shaped by our parish vision:  “Divine 
Mercy Parish is a welcoming 
community that inspires disciples of 
Jesus to share God’s love and transform 
the world.” 
 
As I look at the above description, it 
occurs to me that it needs some work, 
given that it sounds a whole lot like the 
description of the SLT.  The work in 
refining the description of the Parish 
Council should definitely take place 
after it concludes its work on the 
strategic plan.   
 

We just received the guidelines for Parish 
Councils as formulated by the 
Archdiocese.  Those guidelines will help 
us put together a better description of 
the role of the Council. 
 
All of these ruminations, which I share 
with you in this column, stem from my 
desire to tidy up two of the organizer 
notebooks in my office.  Maybe I should 
do that more often. 
 
I can just hear some of the staff telling 
me “no, don’t do any more sorting” 
because when I do, it means more work 
for everybody.  Well, that’s the name of 
the game, isn’t it? 
 
Work is a good thing.  What would we do 
without it? 
 
May your own sorting be a blessed event 
that causes good things to happen! 



ADULT FORMATION   ADULT FAITH FORMATION: LENT BEGINS NEXT WEEK 

FAITH SHARING GROUPS FOR LENT 
Lent is an important season in the Church’s liturgical year - it 
is the time when we take stock of where we are in our faith 
and prepare for the death and resurrection of our Savior. 
Often, we lose sight of the point of this season because we 
get caught up in ourselves—how hard it is to fast, how bad we 
are at fasting—and we end up just waiting for the season to 
be over at Easter. Because of this, we often arrive at Easter 
with our lives no different than they were on Ash Wednesday. 
 
As a parish, we seek to prepare for Jesus’ death and 
resurrection, and experience true transformation in our lives 
during this powerful season, so that we arrive at Easter 
renewed. One way we’re doing this is by engaging with 
Ascension’s Lenten Companion, a resource that will enable us 
to journey together from Ash Wednesday to the Triduum 
(latin for three days—Holy Thursday, Good Friday and Holy 
Saturday/the Easter Vigil).  We’ll use their video series hosted 
by Fr. Mark Toups.   Each session will only last 45 minutes to 
one hour.  Groups will watch the video and then discuss its 
content. 
 
We encourage you to consider joining one of these small faith 
sharing groups for Lent  this year.  As has been the practice in 
recent years, we’ll offer this series both online and in-person.     
 
In addition, if you’d like to create your own small group, that’s 
great.  Just contact Judy Pyke for more information 
at jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org or 847-446-0856. 
  
Available Groups: 
Tuesday evenings at 7:00 p.m. (online) 
Meets Mar 1, 8, 15, 22, 20, Apr 5 
 
Thursday afternoons at 1:30 p.m. (in-person) 
JPII Room at St. Philip the Apostle Church  
Meets Mar 3, 10, 17, 24, 31, Apr 7 
 
Thursday evenings at 7:00 p.m. (online) 
Meets Mar 3, 10, 17, 24, 31, Apr 7 
  
Register here or scan the QR code below. 
  
Think about joining a group.  This is an opportunity for our 
parish community to come together, and to enter into the 
season of Lent intentionally and receive the grace God is 
waiting to give us during this holy season. Join us and take full 
advantage of this transformative experience. 
 
Think about joining a group.  This is an opportunity for our 
parish community to come together, and to 
enter into the season of Lent intentionally 
and receive the grace God is waiting to give 
us during this holy season. Join us and take 
full advantage of this transformative 
experience. 

BE LIKE 

THE APOSTLES 
 

JOIN A  

SMALL GROUP 

ASH WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
The following sets forth the Ash Wednesday 
(March 2nd)  schedule for the parish at both of 
our worship sites: 
 
Sacred Heart Church 
8:30 a.m. -  Regular School Mass (open to the 

public) with distribution of ashes. 
12:00 p.m. - Liturgy of the Word with 

distribution of ashes. 
3:00 - 4:30 p.m. - Continual distribution of 

ashes in Church. 
 
St. Philip the Apostle Church 
12:30p.m.- 3:00 p.m. - Continual distribution of ashes in Church 
3:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. - Sacrament of Reconciliation 
6:30 p.m. - Mass with distribution of ashes. 
 

Note:  
Please join us Fridays 
(March 4, 11, 18, 25, April 1 
and 8) during Lent for 
Stations of the Cross which 
will be held at 6:30 p.m. at 
St. Philip The Apostle.  

mailto:jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904054EA9AF29A5FE3-lenten


PRAYER AND WORSHIP  

JOIN US FOR EUCHARISTIC ADORATION AT BOTH OUR CHURCHES DURING FEBRUARY 
Join us on Wednesday afternoons at Sacred Heart Church from 2-3:00 p.m. for Adoration and recitation of the Rosary.  We’ll 
also gather at St. Philip the Apostle Church on Friday mornings after the 8:00 a.m. Mass (typically 8:30 - 9:30 a.m.) for Adoration 
and recitation of the Rosary as well.   
 
Our faith community also gathers at St. Philip the Apostle on Tuesday mornings after the 8:00 a.m. Mass to say the Rosary.   
 
ADORATION STORIES 
Have you ever wondered if Eucharistic Adoration has made a difference in people’s lives?  Why should I go?  Why can’t I just pray 
at home since Jesus is everywhere?  We’d like to share a few stories of how Adoration has impacted people’s lives.  The 
following stories are from an organization called The Apostolate of Eucharistic Adoration, which shares the testimonies of several 
individuals who have experienced the presence of Christ through Eucharistic Adoration. 
 
Mary’s Story (not her real name) 
It was a wet and windy Sunday morning and I was standing inside the Church door, out of the rain, waiting for a lift to do some 
study in the University as exams were on the horizon. Mass was not something that interested me much, since my 
Confirmation. Mass was going on as I stood in from the rain. During the Mass, a man was invited by the priest to speak to the 
congregation. He kept talking about Adoration. At one point during the talk he pointed at the Tabernacle and said very slowly 
‘He is there. Jesus is there’, quoting some saint. I couldn’t believe what I was hearing.  
 
My lift never arrived and I waited until Mass was over to challenge the speaker. I felt he was just saying ‘He is there’ for effect 
and to get the people to listen.  I went straight up to the speaker and blurted out ‘did you do that for effect, to get the people to 
listen when you said and pointing to the tabernacle ‘He is there’. The reply with a smile was calm and definite. I meant 
everything I said and Jesus is there. Come around to the Adoration Chapel and I will show you Jesus, true God and true man, in 

the Monstrance, the same Jesus who walked the Holy Land just over 2000 
years ago, the same Jesus that performed all the amazing miracles there. 
 
I was gobsmacked and got a bit emotional at this point. I asked him if he 
would be speaking at the evening Mass and saying the same thing, as my 
parents usually go to that mass. He said, why do you ask me that? Well I feel 
that my parents don’t know that Jesus is there in the Tabernacle or in the 
Monstrance, and that it is really Him. Why do you say that? He asked. 
Because my parents never told my brother or myself. If they knew I feel they 
would have told us. I found myself going back to that evening Mass with my 
parents and from then on Mass has become a must for me. I really enjoy 
telling others about my journey back to my faith again. I now understand 
why people love to go to Adoration. I now drop in when passing to the 
Adoration Chapel.    

COMMUNITY 

ANGELS WANTEDI 
• Are you someone who likes to comfort others? 

• Is your first reaction to learning of a death, “What can I bake or drop off for the family?” 

• Are you someone who keeps track of when to send a card of support, or when to get in 
touch for a significant anniversary? 

 
If any of these things sound like you, then your fellow Divine Mercy parishioners need you! 
 
We are looking for people who are willing to comfort families in our parish who have lost a loved 
one.  These volunteers will help reach out to the family long after the whirlwind of the funeral is 
over, praying with and for them, accompanying them as needed, and supportively remaining in 
touch for a least a year after the funeral.   
 
For more information, please contact Liz McGowen, Director of Pastoral Care, Outreach & 
Events at lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org or 847-446-0856 ext. 108. 



JOIN FATHER KARTJE THIS WEEK!    
ALL ARE WELCOME! 
Register below or  
scan the QR code.    
Thank you!  https://
www.signupgenius.com/
go/8050f49a8ad28abfb6-
bible1 

ADULT FORMATION 

LEARN MORE ABOUT ALPHA 
Check out our website by clicking here or use the QR 

code to the right.  Watch the Try Alpha videos; and read 
through our Alpha FAQ. 

ALPHA 

PRAY FOR OUR ALPHA 
PARTICIPANTS  
AND TEAM MEMBERS 
We ask that all of our parishioners say 
a prayer for the success of our current 
Alpha course.   
 
May the Holy Spirit inspire and 
prompt questions in our participants 

and guide them as they  continue to 
explore the big questions of life and faith.  
We pray that our Alpha guests  invite 
Jesus into their hearts and what Jesus 
means to them in their daily lives.   
 
We pray for strength, refreshment and a 
deepening relationship between our 
Alpha guests and our Alpha Team 
members.   
 

We pray that our participants find 
peace, comfort and joy in the Word of  
God, and that participants continue to 
grow in their walk with Jesus. 
 
Amen! 

        SOME OF OUR TEAM MEMBERS!   

PRAY FOR OUR RCIA 
CATECHUMENS AND CANDIDATES 
We have several individuals who plan to enter the 
Catholic Church at Easter this year, both those who are 
to be baptized (catechumens), and adults who will be 
received into the Church from other Christian 
denominations (candidates).  We ask that you keep 
them in prayer as they continue their preparation 
through Lent and Holy Week.  We hope you’ll join us at 
the Easter Vigil on April 16th to witness their 
proclamation of faith! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f49a8ad28abfb6-bible1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f49a8ad28abfb6-bible1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f49a8ad28abfb6-bible1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f49a8ad28abfb6-bible1
https://www.divinemercynorthshore.org/alpha.html


ADULT FAITH FORMATION   



SACRED HEART SCHOOL    

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING AT  
SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 

As part of 1st grade’s past and present unit, the children  
created and presented their family trees. 

Kindergartners 
with a very 

SPECIAL 
DELIVERY 

Valentine for 
mom and dad! 

FUN IN THE SUN! 

Mrs. Klatt joined the 
7th grade social 

studies class, who is 
learning about the 

renaissance, to help 
us paint like the pros!  

On Thursday they started 
learning about Da Vinci, 
and drew the Mona Lisa. 

Then Friday they tried 
painting how Michelangelo 

did when he painted the 
Sistine Chapel! We got a 

little messy, but had a ton 
of fun!  



CHILDREN’S MINISTRY (RELIGIOUS EDUCATION/PREP) CHILDREN’S MINISTRY (RELIGIOUS EDUCATION/PREP) 

Mark Your Calendars! 
There will be a special Third Grade Mass at 10 a.m. on Sunday, February 27 at 

 Sacred Heart Church. Families will have an opportunity to sit up front.  
Children will read and bring up the gifts. Treats will be served on the way out of Mass.  

All are welcome.   

Happy President’s Day to all of our Families! 
We hope you are enjoying a well-deserved long winter weekend to recharge your batteries. We will  
resume sessions next Sunday, February 27, meeting on Sunday morning as well as Sunday evening for our 
Family Faith Connections families. Many thanks to our first grade families who helped make last weekend’s 
Mass very special. We had so many helpers handing out worship aids and bulletins, carrying up the gifts and 
handing out treats at the door. It was great.  We look forward to our Third Grade Mass next Sunday, see 
below, and our February Corporal Work of Mercy project in which the children will be tracing their hands 
and writing messages of hope for those served by Kolbe House Jail Ministry as part of our service to “visit 
the imprisoned.” Stay safe and healthy. May God Bless our families! 



SPIRITUAL COMMUNION 
My Jesus, 

I believe that you are present in the  

Most Holy Sacrament. 

I love you above all things, 

and I desire to receive you into my soul. 

Since I cannot at this moment 

receive you sacramentally, 

please come spiritually into my heart. 

I embrace you now 

as if you were already there 

and I unite myself wholly to you. 

Never permit me to be separated from you. 

Amen. 

PLEASE PRAY 

For Those Who Are Sick 
The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.  

They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.   
Please remember them to the Lord.  

Mark Agnew, Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson,  
Donald Blair, Elaine Boback, Dennis Braun, Ronald Braun, 

Wendy Braun, John Coyne, Daniel Dawson,  
Mary Beth Fellinger, Lisa Marie Franke, Paul Greco,  

Benjamin Grillo, June Hocter, Jack Hogan, Sarah Hyde,  
Mario Iturino, Gina Quirk Lazicki, Rosaleen Mazur,  

Hope Fairclough McGowan, Teresa McNamara,  
and Beth O’Brien 

For Those Who Have Died 
May the souls of faithfully departed,  

through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
George Henderson 

MINISTERS OF CARE 

LITURGICAL MINISTER ASSIGNMENTS PRAYER AND WORSHIP  

Our Ministers of Care have begun to visit those who are 
homebound, in nursing homes, and in hospitals. We are still 
waiting for some facilities to reopen, and there are some 
people who are not yet comfortable with visiting/receiving 
visitors, but we are visiting as we are able.  If your or your 
loved one is in need of our Minister of Care or is seriously ill 
or near death, and in need of the Sacrament of the Sick / 
Last Rites, please contact the parish office at 847-446-0856.  
If you reach the answering machine after office hours, please 
leave a message, as someone will respond to your call. 
If you are interested in being trained as a Minister of Care, 
please contact Liz McGowen at 
lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org or 847-446-0856. 

February 26, 2022 
5:00 p.m. 
SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Presider:    Fr. Dan Cassidy 
Sacristan:  Ludy Mariano   
Lector:  Cathy Lehman 
EM:  Ludy Mariano 
Song Leader:  Olivia Flanagan 
 
February 27, 2022 
8:00 a.m.    
ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE  CHURCH 
Presider:  Fr. Dan Cassidy 
Sacristan:  Minister Needed 
Lector:  Bob Snediker 
EM:  Deacon Gerry Keenan 
Song Leader:  Jaina Alexander 
 
February 27, 2022 
10:00 a.m.   
SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Presider:     Fr. Steve Lanza  
Sacristan:  Ludy Mariano 
Lector:  Children’s Ministry 
EM: Deacon Mike McNulty 
Song Leader:  Jaina Alexander 
 
February 27, 2022 
4:30 p.m.     
SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Presider:     Fr. Steve Lanza 
Sacristan: Minister Needed 
Lector:  Barb Anderson 
EM:  Minister Needed 
Song Leader:  Kiersten Joyce 

Readings for the week of February 20, 2022 
Sunday:  1 Sm 26:2, 7-9, 12-13, 22-23/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4,  
  8, 10, 12-13 [8a]/ 1 Cor 15:45-49/Lk 6:27-38 
Monday:  Jas 3:13-18/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 15/Mk 9:14-29 
Tuesday:  1 Pt 5:1-4/Ps 23:1-3a, 4, 5, 6/Mt 16:13-19 
Wednesday:  Jas 4:13-17/Ps 49:2-3, 6-7, 8-10, 11/  
  Mk 9:38-40 
Thursday:  Jas 5:1-6/Ps 49:14-15ab, 15cd-16, 17-18, 19- 
  20/Mk 9:41-50 
Friday:   Jas 5:9-12/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 8-9, 11-12/ 
  Mk 10:1-12 
Saturday:  Jas 5:13-20/Ps 141:1-2, 3 and 8/Mk 10:13-16 
Next Sunday:  Sir 27:4-7/Ps 92:2-3, 13-14, 15-16 [cf. 2a]/ 
  1 Cor 15:54-58/Lk 6:39-4 



MASS INTENTIONS 

Meetings at Divine Mercy are 
gradually returning.  Check with the 
parish office for the most up to date 
information.  

SACRAMENTS 

DIVINE MERCY OFFICE 

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY  DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN 
SUBMISSION? 
Please adhere to the following 
specifications when submitting an 
item for the bulletin.  The deadline is 
Tuesday, 9:00am for the following 
Sunday.   
 
BULLETIN SPECS: 
FONT STYLE:  Corbel 
FONT SIZE: 
Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD) 
Body text: 10 
LINE SPACING:  
Before and After Paragraphs:  0pt 
Between Lines:  1sp 
Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can. 
 
Continue to create ads for special 
events like Nite Lites.  We simply ask 
you incorporate the Corbel font style 
when you are able.  Please submit all 
items to: 
divinemercybulletins@gmail.com 

Our office currently is open from 
9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. Monday 
through Friday.  You can reach us 
by calling 847-446-0856. 
 
You can also reach any staff 
member via email.  You can find 
that directory on the next page.   
 
Office Address: 
Divine Mercy Parish 
1077 Tower Rd. 
Winnetka, IL 60093 

Please call the Parish Office at 847-
446-0856 for information regarding 
Sacraments, or visit our website 
at www.divinemercynorthshore.org.  

 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation 
is offered at both of our worship 
sites.  Sacred Heart Church offers 
the Sacrament on Saturday 
mornings between 9:00 a.m. and 
9:30 a.m. and at St. Philip the 
Apostle Church on Wednesday 
afternoons with Fr. Javier Del 
Castillo from 3:00 p.m.-4:30 p.m.  
And there is no need to make a 
reservation!   
 
Please know that if it has been a 
while since your last confession, 
“Do not be afraid!” (Matthew 
14:27). The priest will help guide 
you.    
 
A suggested Act of Contrition is:  
My God, I am sorry for my sins 
with all my heart. In choosing to 
do wrong and failing to do good, I 
have sinned against you whom I 
should love above all things. I  
firmly intend, with your help, to do 
penance, to sin no more, and to 
avoid whatever leads me to sin. 
Our Savior Jesus Christ suffered 
and died for us. In his name, my 
God, have mercy. (Rite of 
Penance, no. 45)  

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS 
WEEK AT BOTH SACRED HEART 
AND ST. PHILIP 
 

MONDAY, February 21 (SH) 
8:00 a.m. - William Wade Nevfeld 
 

TUESDAY, February 22 (SPA) 
8:00 a.m. - Elaine Bobek 
 

WEDNESDAY, February 23 (SH) 
8:30 a.m. - Brian Blair 
 

THURSDAY, February 24 (SH) 
8:00 a.m. - The Harrington Family 
 

FRIDAY, February 25 (SPA) 
8:00 a.m. - Marge Clingan 
 

SATURDAY, February 26, 2022 
5:00 p.m. (SH) - Conway Stevens 
   Family 
 

SUNDAY, February 27, 2022 
8:00 a.m. (SPA) - Gus & May  
   Binnebose 
10:00 a.m. (SH) - Jeannie Balsam 
4:30 p.m. (SH) - Parishioners of Divine 
Mercy 
 

As we increase the use of ministers in 
our liturgies please let Ron Vanasdlen 
know of your interest in the ministry 
of Lector, Sacristan, Eucharistic 
Minister and/or Altar Servers for either 
daily or weekend Masses. Please 
contact him via email at: 
rvanasdlen@divinemercynorthshore.
org  

MASS INTENTIONS 
Would you like a Mass said for a loved 
one?  Just call Megan Nolan at our 
office at 847-446-0856, and she’ll be 
able to help you.  You can also email 
Megan at  
megan@divinemercynorthshore.org 

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER 

That writers, artists, and performers 
may inspire people to be 
compassionate, kind, and respectful of 
each and every human life from 
conception to natural death, we pray to 
the Lord.  

POPE FRANCIS ON TWITTER 

I encourage you to ask for 
the intercession of Saint 
Joseph precisely at the 
most difficult times in your 
life. Where our mistakes become a 
scandal, let us ask Saint Joseph to give 
us the courage to speak the truth, ask 
for forgiveness, and humbly begin 
again.  

WORSHIP AIDS FOR MASS  
Worship aids for Mass can be found on 
our website, which you can download 
before you come to Mass or scan this  
QR code with your smart phone camera 
to access it at church or at home so that 
you can follow along.    
 
NOTE:  all four 
Masses will 
appear, so you’ll 
need to scroll to 
the Mass you are 
attending.  

http://www.divinemercynorthshore.org/


Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Resident - Rev. Daniel Cassidy, dcassidy@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org,  773-251-6626 
Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu 
Director of Communications - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Principal Sacred Heart School - Margaret Webb, mwebb@shwschool.org 
Director of Evangelization and Lifelong Formation - TBD 
Director of Pastoral Care, Outreach and Special Events - Liz McGowen, lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Director of Liturgy & Music - Ron Vanasdlen, rvanasdlen@divinemercynorthshore.org   
Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Finance Office  - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Coordinator of Children’s Ministry - Kathy Handelman, khandelman@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Children’s Ministry Administrator – Kelly Shoup, kshoup@divinemercynorthshore.org  
Administrative Assistant - Megan Nolan, megan@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Technical Support and Maintenance Staff - Anthony Sarch, ansarch@archchicago.org 
Maintenance Engineer  - Bobby Tuebert, osiferbob@sbcglobal.net 
Maintenance Staff - Eamon Marks 

PARISH STAFF 
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L. MARSHALL
Roofing & Sheet Metal Inc.

(Commercial and Residential) 

2100 Lehigh Ave., Glenview, IL

847-724-5400
www.lmarshallroofing.com

Complete Plumbing Services

Lic# 058-161480

847-724-2004

BILL SCHNEEBERGER 
PAINTING & DECORATING, LLC

Faux Finishing  
Wall Papering 

Light Carpentry 
Interior/Exterior

847-498-6237    Northbrook 
www.billschneeberger.com

Contact Marcia Boswell 
to place an ad today! 

mboswell@4LPi.com or 
(800) 950-9952 x2246



Heating + Air 
Conditioning

90 Years on the North Shore

Repairs & Service 
on all Makes & Models

847-251-1247

736 12th Street 
Wilmette

SWEET’S

BRATSCHI 
PLUMBING

A Family Business Providing Complete 
Plumbing Service Since 1937

Licensed & Insured

(847) 446-1421
801 Oak Street, Winnetka 

www.bratschiinc.com

WILMETTE AUTO BODY
“Our Most Important Product  
Is A Well Satisfied Customer”

847-251-1535 
1920 Lake Ave.

www.wilmetteautobody.com
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Serving the North Shore for over 60 years

Ph   847.251.2695  
Fax 847.251.9433

811 Ridge Road Wilmette, IL 60091
www.kerriganplumbing.com

Contact Marcia Boswell 
to place an ad today! 

mboswell@4LPi.com or 
(800) 950-9952 x2246

VOICEOVER SERVICES
Sheila Kerwin

• Announcements 
• Explainer Videos 
• E-learning 
• IVR

10% discount  
for first-time clients!
847-846-1479
www.voicingbysheila.com

Nora Ann Devine 
Attorney

    (847) 925-7954 x 1 
    nora@thedevinelawgroup.com

Offices in the Chicago Loop 
and Northfield, Illinois 
 

High property taxes? Seek DEVINE intervention!

Scan Here for Your FREE 
Property Tax Plan!

Nora Ann Devine
Attorney and Certified Illinois Assessing Officer

191 Waukegan Rd., Suite 365
Northfield, IL 60093
177 North State St., 3rd Floor
Chicago, IL 60602

(847) 925-7954 x 1
nora@thedevinelawgroup.com

lilt 

A PRESBYTERIAN HOMES COMMUNITY

Independent Living: 
Apartments & Patio Homes

Assisted Living • Memory Support 
Rehab • Nursing Care

847-570-3422
www.WestminsterPlace.org


